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Ȱ#ÁÒÅ ÆÏÒ Ïur Common Homeȱ 

 

Collee}Ą£ Communications 
 

 
Do not be anxious about anything, but in every situation, 

by prayer and petition, with  thanksgiving , present your 
requests to God. And the peace of God, which 

transcends all understanding, will guard your hearts and 
your minds in Christ Jesus.     

 Philippians 4:6 -7 
 
As I write this blog, I am sitting in my office about to join 

the Spiritual Retreat offered by our National Spiritual 
Advisor, Bishop Stephen Jensen. If you did not get a 

chance to join, it is available on the national website at  
https://cwl.ca/re -watch - the -spiritual - retreat -women - in -

mission/   

During this time, we have come to find new and 
innovative ways to communicate and share all that we 

normally would. I was delighted to attend a special mass 
offered by my parish priest especially for the CWL on the 
feast of the Birth of Mary. It  was wonderful to see about 

ten members, including my mother and father, praying, 
and celebrating together. No hugs but many well wishes 

and some catching upé  

Parish councils across the province are preparing to ñstart againò. I pray that you find the 
bes t way to do that within the confines of current regulations. We have so much to be 

thankful for. What better way than to pray with our sisters in the League!  
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Your provincial executive will be meeting virtually in mid -October . Decisions made there 
will have  to be ratified when we meet face to face, hopefully in February.  

As we move forward into 2021 planning meetings and conventions, I pray that all the 
good work of the dedicated members in Ontario continues with joy and thanksgiving.  

Even, and especially, i n troubled times we are truly blessed!  
Happy Thanksgiving!  
 

Yours in faith,  

Colleen 
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Timmins  Diocesan Council      

 

 

Timmins Diocesan CWL members are adjusting to 
the Covid -19 reality as we go from many 
activities to a minimal amount of contact. 

Those in the same bubble are looking after 
their families and trying to keep their 

distance to  protect others as well as themse lves. 
It is sometimes difficult to keep the momentum going when we are not holding meetings.  
However, we still manage to do some basics and we are learning more about technology.  

A Zoom meeting was held for the diocesan executive and parish presidents th at gave us a 
chance to see each other and to talk together, including our new Diocesan Spiritual Advisor, 

Fr. John Lemire.  
 
We are all experiencing some loneliness and can empathize with anyone living completely 

alone and with the elderly in care homes.  M embers are continuing to work for food banks, 
providing items, take -out meals for the homeless, etc.  We are keeping in touch with 

members and with parishioners, making masks, running errands for others,  and generally 
helping where and when we can.  

 

Membe rs of one Council brought appreciation letters to workers in individual departments 
of a local grocery store, thanking them for coming to work so that we might get our 

groceries.  Posters were hung up in the store.  Even some months later, workers were sti ll 
expressing their appreciation for these letters and posters.  
 

Slowly members are returning for Mass, many working as greeters, ushers, cleaners, etc.  
We keep all CWL members and our Spiritual Directors in prayer as well.  

 
 

 
 
Annette Kelly,  

President 2019 -2022  
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 



 
October 2020 On-Line Newsletter 

 
 
 

4 

 

 
 
Our Mother of Perpetual Help 
Parish Council:  Each year the 
council hosts various events. 
× Bazaar at Fall  - they offer lunch 

and have a bake table. 
× White elephant table and 
%ÖÅÌÙÎȭÓ ÔÁÂÌÅ ÌÁÔÅ /ÃÔÏÂÅÒ has a 
Christmas theme and in 
February a Valentine Theme.   

With the money raised, they 
support many local and 
international charities.  
Pictured is Evelyn Carter with her 
beautiful Valentine table on 
February 8th, 2020. 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
Timmins - St Anthony of Padua 
Council: Eileen Meunier, Parish 
President, Anna May Chaloux and 
Paulette Piquette hold signs thanking 
the workers of the Metro store, prior 
to handing out letters of appreciation 
to staff in their various departments. 
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Timmins - St Anthony of Padua - Diocesan 
President Annette Kelly and her husband, 
Phil, prepare bags with muffins that will be 
ÇÉÖÅÎ ÏÕÔ ÌÁÔÅÒ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÄÁÙ ÁÔ ÔÈÅ ,ÏÒÄȭÓ 
Kitchen hall. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Timmins - Sacred Heart of Jesus council have a craft group that usually meets weekly. The women 
create sewn or knit items which are then donated to various places. Due to the recent pandemic, 
they have not been able to meet but that has not stopped them from doing their good work. These 
are some of the masks which they have donated to the Golden Manor and to Timmins District 
Hospital. To date, 175 masks have been donated, and they're still going strong!  They are also 
endeavoring to keep in touch with league members through their phone committee and offering 
their assistance by grocery shopping or doing errands for some members and parishioners who 
are part of the high risk population for COVID.. 
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Matheson - Mary Queen of the World Council, during the 
Covid-19 Pandemic, 7yr old Tayah Gendron wearing 
protective gloves went door to door delivering a Rose 
for all women of the Mary Queen of the World parish in 
-ÁÔÈÅÓÏÎȟ /ÎÔÁÒÉÏ ÆÏÒ -ÏÔÈÅÒȭÓ $ÁÙȢ  (ÅÒÅ ÉÓ 4ÁÙÁÈ 
presenting a Rose to her grandmother Marilynn 
Delaurier, a CWL member. 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

Englehart - Holy Trinity Council 
members donated towards purchasing 
feminine hygiene products for the local 
food bank.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Below: A quilt made by Lynne Rowlandson for Nova Scotia Hugs project was given to the victims 
of the Nova Scotia shooting incident.  
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Legislation  

 

HOW ARE YOU COPING?  
 

October has swiftly and silently entered our lives, clothed in her usual 
display of spectacular autumn splendour.  
 

October also marks over six months of living in a global pandemic. We 
think back to when it all started, t he resolve we had to ñsee it throughò, 

the energy we had to tackle neglected household chores, pick up old 
hobbies or bravely try new ones. Now, it is not uncommon to feel like 
we have hit a wall, our energy depleted. We can find it difficult to focus, 

to complete (or even start) the most routine of tasks.  
 

I came across an article a short while ago, written by Tara Haelle, a photojournalist, 
educator, author, and science writer, that helped me understand this shift in energy. 

Initially, it seems, we were using our surge capacity .  Surge capacity is defined as a 
collection of adaptive systems, mental and physical, that humans draw on for short - term 
survival in acutely stressful situations. ( Ann Masten, PhD , psychologist, professor of child 

development, U of Minn.) That surge is what got our closets cleaned, our files organized, 
our kitchens filled with the wonderful aroma of new recipes. It is why we actively searched 

ways to implement our theme of loneline ss, to support our essential workers, to help our 
neighbours, to watch out for friends and family. But surge capacity, she says, has its limits. 
It can fizzle out. And it did! We know we need to renew it, but how? We are swimming in 

uncharted waters. We fe el unmoored from our daily habits and routines. We miss our 
family, our friends, our way of life. Our cancelled League meetings and conventions have 

had their impact. We miss those joyous shouts of recognition in the lobbies, those hugs, 
the love and laugh ter, the spiritual growth. We possibly feel despondent and adrift. Feelings 
of hopelessness and helplessness enter our hearts.  

 
We are being forced to adopt a different style of coping. This means reckoning with what 

is called ambiguous loss. Pauline Boss , PhD, family therapist, U of Minn., defines 
ambiguous loss as any loss that is unclear and lacks a resolution.  
 

Thatôs certainly what we are experiencing now, with no foreseeable end of the pandemic 
in sight. We are dealing with loss of familiar rituals s uch as weddings, funerals, holidays, 

family reunions, vacations and yes, conventions. Ambiguous loss grief elicits the same 
experience of grief as a more tangible loss ï denial, anger, bargaining, depression,  and 
acceptance.  

 
Some ideas to cope, suggested  in the article, include é 

 accept that life is different right now.   
 expect less of yourself (embrace those ódown daysô) 
 recognize the different aspects of grief and know they are not linear.  

 recognize that with ambiguous loss it is the situation that is crazy, not the person.  
 look for activities old and new that continue to fulfill you.  

 focus on maintaining and strengthening important relationships.  

             Autumn Splendour  

http://icd.umn.edu/people/amasten/
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With the long, cold days of winter looming , we have a big challenge in front of us. We need 

to develop these strategies, embrace the surges, name the losses, pamper the grieving 
self and have faith in that promised light at the end of the tunnel.  

 
There is work, always, to do. Continue to remain involved, know what is happening in our 
province, write letters, let your voice be heard. No task is too small.  

 
 I finish with the wisdom of Psalm 46:10, ñBe still and know that I am Godò.   

 
 

ééSubmitted  by Margie Royle, OPC Legislation Chair  
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RESOLUTIONS  
 
 
 
 

Have an idea for a resolution?  Now is the time to start researching and creating a 
resolution.   Diocesan Resolution Chairs need to forward their resolution topics to the 
Ontario Resolutions Chair by December 15,  2020.   We are planning with the expectatio n 

of a 2021 Provincial Convention.  We will have two years of resolutions to review so 
respecting the deadlines and being organized will keep everything going smoothly.  

 
 
COVID 19 numbers are on the rise in Ontario.  Recently there was an article in our lo cal 

paper about a protest by people who do not want to wear a mask.  One woman was saying 
that she did not want her grandchildren to live in fear.  Why not talk to the 

children/grandchildren about COVID 19 and help them eliminate some of their fears.  The 
best advice I have heard was from an elder in an Indigenous community who advised that 
we do not need to fear COVID 19 but we need to respect it.  If we explain to our 

children/grandchildren that we are all trying to help stamp out COVID 19 by wearing our 
masks, washing our hands and keeping 6 feet apart as much as possible.  That all who are 

physically able to wear masks are part of the solution to stop spreading COVID 19, not part 
of the problem.  We can also thank  them for wearing masks, washing hands,  and keeping 
physical distances.  That by doing what they can they are helping to live Jesusô teaching-  

ñdo unto others as you would have done to youò. Is that not empowering our 
children/grandchildren rather instilling fear?  
 

 
 

               ééSubmitted  by Wilma Vanderzwaag, OPC Resolutions  Chair  

 



 
October 2020 On-Line Newsletter 

 
 
 

10 

 
 

 
 
 
 

  ééSubmitted  by Linda Squarzolo , OPC Organization Chair  

 
 


